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Dear all,  
 

I cannot believe how quickly this summer term is 

disappearing! It really does seem to be flying by.  
 

There has been so much going on around school 

which has been fantastic to see . Recently we 

have had a Skip2b fit workshop, whole school art 

day, WW2 workshop (Y5), Verulamium visit (Y3), 

Burwell House residential (Y5), Celtic Harmony 

residential (Y4) and Culmington Manor residential 

(Y6) departs on Friday - to name just a few of 

the curriculum enrichment activities that have 

taken place!  
 

There are many more events planned as we make 

our way to the end of this academic year but 

unfortunately it is impossible to detail exactly in 

what format at this stage. I am sure you will all 

have been as disappointed and frustrated as I 

was when the 21st  June date was postponed until 

19th  July. As a school, we are continuing to 

explore how we enable events to take place as 

safely as we can and further details will follow 

when we have settled on arrangements. As it 

currently stands, as a result of the DfE guidance, 

our COVID -19 risk assessments remain 

unchanged, and all existing control measures 

remain in place until further notice.  
 

Finally, we are really looking forward to  

welcoming our two new teachers into school on 

Thursday 8 th  July for our transition morning. It 

will be a great opportunity for staff and children 

to meet them and begin building those positive 

relationships we place so much value on at 

Ashwell.  

 

Thank you for taking the time to read this latest 

newsletter.  
 

Mr S England  

Headteacher  
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Currently all school events  are subject to 

change and we are awaiting updated guidance  
 

ü 25 th  ð 28 th  June ð Year 6 Residential  

ü 28 th  June ð Assessment Week  

ü 29 th  June ð Reception Knebworth Trip  

ü 30 th  June ð Whole School Photo  

ü 2nd July ð Sir Oliver Heald visiting Y6  

ü 5th  July ð Year 1 Village Museum Visit  

ü 5th  July ð Reception Induction Meeting  

ü 6th  July ð Nursery  Induction Meeting  

ü 8th  July ð Transition Day (Move Up Morning)  

ü 12 th  ð 16 th  July ð Year 6 Production (TBC)  

ü 16 th  July ð Reports Published  

ü 19 th  July ð Sports Day (TBC)  

ü 22 nd July ð Year 6 Leavers assembly  

ü 22 nd July ð End of Term 1:15/1:30pm  

 

FULL DETAILS OF END OF TERM EVENTS 

TO BE CONFIRMED  

 
 

 

 
Find out more about the s ummer 2021 reading challenge  

in this newsletter.  
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Science Workshops  

 
On 26th and 27th May each class took part in a 

Science Workshop run by ôGreen up your Actõ. 
 

Nursery constructed a ôBug Hotelõ to provide a safe 

haven for small creatures. Pupils found and added a 

variety of natural materials into the ôBug Hotelõ. 

 

Reception explored the issues around marine litter. 

Each pupil then decorated a cork fish with 

colourful re cycled scales to bring awareness to the 

problem of plastic in our oceans.  
 

Years 1 - 6 began their workshops by discussing 

green issues in the home, at school, and in a global 

context.  They then looked  at an interactive 

presentation that showed them an awa rd -winning 

building called ôEarthshipõ which is powered by 

renewable energy and is built from recycled 

materials. After exploring the concepts involved, 

the children examined a range of up -cycled objects 

and finish by making a visually unique notebook 

from  old maps. 

 
 

On Friday 11th  June, years 1-6 took part in a 

Skip2BFit skipping workshop. The children 

completed òThe 2 minute challengeó with peers and 

staff in their class. They had to see how many skips 

they could complete in 2 minutes. The winner from 

each class was presented with a certificate and 

skipping rope as a prize. Our winners were:  

Year 1 ð Dougie K (122)       Year 2 ð Mya (123)  

Year 3 ð Daniel P (120)        Year 4 ð Harry S (138)  

Year 5 ð Riley Y (212)           Year 6 ð Carys W (209)  

Top Teacher ð Miss Howley (209)  

Skip2BFit  

Summer Holiday Club -  Premier  
There will be a Premier Camps Multi -activity Holiday 

Club at Ashwell School on the following dates:  

ü Monday 26 th  July ð Friday 30 th  July  

ü Monday 2nd August - Friday 6th  August  

This will be open to children aged 4 -12 and more 

information is available at:  

https://www.premier -education.com/holidaycamps  

 

Hector Returns  

It  has been lovely welcoming Hector, our òPets as 

therapyó dog back into school. He makes such a 

difference to our children  (and staff)  and loves 

hearing them read.  

  

https://www.premier-education.com/holidaycamps
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Year 5 Maths Challenge  
Recently , four of our Year 5 pupils stayed behind 

after school and took part in the Herts for Learni ng 

annual Maths team challenge f inals. This consisted of 

a number of rounds containing a variety of complex 

problems to solve. Overall the competition involved 

over 250 schools taking part. The top 20 teams over 

all the heats were placed in a final. In the final our 

team scored 218 out of the 300 points available. A 

superb effort. A huge congratulations to Jacob, 

Amelie, Laura and James for taking part and doing so 

well.  

 

On Friday 28 th  May we held our annual whole school 

art day. Usually this event enables us to organise the 

children into mixed age classes across the school. 

Unfortunately with the COVID -19 restrictions in 

place, children had to remain in their y ear groups for 

this yearõs event.  

 

Hand sketch by Lola E (Y6)  
 

The theme of this yearõs art day was 'These are the 

hands' -  a poem written by Michael Morpurgo with 

lots of links to sk etching and painting activities.  
 

During the day children took part in: 

V Sketching and drawing work  

V Virtual  Art  Gallery (this looks at the work of 

foot and mouth painters - disabled  art ists)   

V  Mixed Media Activities   

V Clay, plasticine or modelling dough work   

We finished the day with a virtual whole school 

sharing assembly where the children were able to 

share all of the beautiful work that they had 

completed during the day.  The childrenõs work will 

now be displayed in our new art galleries located in 

the long corridor.  

 

Art Day  

History Workshops  
As part of their topic on the Romans, Year 3 visited 

the Verulamium Museum in St Albans. They took part 

in a workshop looking at artefacts from Roman times. 

They used the objects to help build a picture of what 

life was like in Roman  Britain and to make comparisons 

with life now. After the handling session, the children 

enjoyed looking around the museum to find about 

more about the Romans before visiting the ruins of a 

Roman theatre.  

 
Recently, Year 5 took part in a school -based 

workshop linked to their topic of World War II. They 

found out what it would have been like for children 

during this time, including evacuees. They went on to 

think about the fires that were caused by bombing 

raids. Although the children had fun using the hose to 

try to put out a real fire, they soon discovered how 

difficult and serious this would have been for people 

during this time.  

 



 
 

 

Attendance  
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Attendance at Ashwell has naturally been affected 

this year. It is currently below what we would 

expect with our whole school figure currently at 

96.7% 
 

We know that people are desperately hoping to be 

able return to holidays abroad soon. However, our 

school attendance policy remains the same and I 

have to  remind parents to avoid booking holidays or 

medical appointments during school times wherever 

possible. Hertfordshire County Council have now 

resumed issuing fixed penalty notices for 

unauthorised absences.  
 

 

Class % 

Oak (Reception)  98.6% 

Year 3  97.7% 

Acorn (Nursery)  97.4% 

Year 4  97.3% 

Year 1 97.3% 

Year 6  96.8% 

Year 2  95.0% 

Year 5  94.4% 
 

Well done to Reception who finish top of the 

attendance table this  half term ! 
 

 
 

 

Donate a Book to our Library   

Book donations continue to come into the school 

from our wish list.  
 

A huge thank you to everyone who has already 

purchased a new book for the school library. To see 

our childrenõs wish list and to donate a new book 

please see: http://amzn.eu/0R6HXLA  
 

 

PTA Updates  

 Thank you to those who have made additional 

donations recently and to those who have handed 

in uniform for the second hand uniform shop.  
 

Although we are currently unable to return to 

business as normal with PTA events, our PTA are 

working in the background to plan for when this 

will be possible.  
 

Thank you to everyone who supported our Fatherõs 

Day shop last week. This was again hugely 

successful. Next event: PTA Yard Sale 4 th  July  
 

Remember you can still support the school by using 

the link below when shopping online: 

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/ash

wellschool/   
 

Or by donating @  

https://www.paypal.com/donate/?hosted_button

_id=FMN6V7N9XZDVY  
 

 
 

 

 

 
Year 4 Clay work  

http://amzn.eu/0R6HXLA
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/ashwellschool/
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/ashwellschool/
https://www.paypal.com/donate/?hosted_button_id=FMN6V7N9XZDVY
https://www.paypal.com/donate/?hosted_button_id=FMN6V7N9XZDVY
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It was wonderful to see Year 4 be able to 

experience their residential visit to Celtic 

Harmony camp this week. The children stayed for 

one night in round houses.  
 

During the two day visit they experienced what 

life was like in the Iron Age. The children t ook 

part in a wide range of activities some of which 

included: Den building, orienteering, fire  making, 

tribal games, archery and weaving.  
 

Thank you to the staff who accompanied them.  

 

 

Celtic Harmony Camp (Year 4)  

Libraries across Hertfordshire are currently 

preparing for this yearõs summer reading challenge 

- Wild World Heroes.  
 

Every year the Reading Agency oversees this 

exciting programme, which is run by library staff.  
 

It starts on Saturday 10th July and runs until 

Saturday 4th September.  
 

This summer children will help six fictional 

characters - 'wild heroes' who live in the town of  

ôWilderville'.  
 

As they read library books, children will collect 

transformation stickers to add to a foldout town 

map, fixing t he environmental problem in each area 

and making Wilderville a better home for everyone.  
 

Research shows that childrenõs reading can ôdipõ 

during the long holidays and this can cause them to 

lose confidence when they return to school. The 

summer reading ch allenge encourages children to 

get into libraries and helps them keep up their 

reading skills. By providing fun reading activities 

this summer, the challenge will also play a key role 

in supporting reading catch -up after a difficult 

year.  
 

Children are ch allenged to read six library books, 

eBooks or audiobooks of their choice during the 

holidays. For every two books they read they are 

rewarded with a set of stickers. When they have 

completed the challenge, they will receive a 

bookmark, certificate and meda l.  
 

https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/chat/blog/

hertfordshire  
 

 

Baldock Library ð Summer 

Reading Challenge  

Transition Information  -  update  
We plan to have our usual ôMove up morningõ where 

children will spend the morning with their new class 

staff . It is a great opportunity to begin building 

positive relationships and discussing what they will 

be learning about next academic year.   

 
 

https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/chat/blog/hertfordshire
https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/chat/blog/hertfordshire
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Year 5 ð Burwell House  
On Monday 7 th  June, Year 5 headed off for their 3 

day / 2 night residential to Burwell House, 

Cambridgeshire. Children got to experience a wide 

range of activities linked to their curriculum topics 

this year. They put together a TV production in a 

studi o; completed nail art; developed orienteering 

skills and successfully navigated the Burwell Sensory 

Trail while developing communication skills and team 

work.  

 
 

 
 

 
Year 5 ð Audley End 

HCC -  Fostering  

 
Hertfordshire County Council is recruiting for 

Foster carers. Foster carers give children the love, 

support and stability that they so desperately 

need. This is often their first positive experience 

of family life.  
 

There are over 1,000 children and young people in 

care in Hertfordshi re that need the love and 

support of a foster family. Could you help 

transform the life of a child in need?  
 

If you want to make a difference and become a 

foster carer in Hertfordshire, you must be over 21 

years old, and have at least one spare room in you r 

home. 
 

If youõd like to find out more about being a foster 

carer please visit:  

www.hertfordshire.gov.uk/fostering   

Vacancies @ Ashwell  
Do you know someone aged 18 to 24 whose ability 

to work has been impacted by the pandemic?  

At Ashwell, we have signed up to the Governments 

KickStart Scheme .  

  

We are looking to appoint:  

2 x General Assistants (TAs)  

1 x Site Assistant (caretaker work)  
 

Candidates must be aged 18 -24 and in receipt of 

Universal Credits.   
 

The posts are for 25 hours per week and are for 6 

months only.   
 

For further information or to apply please speak to 

your local job centre.   


